
May 18, 2006 

Sincerely, 

Honorable Wendell Holland, Chairman 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Keystone Building, 3rd Floor 
400 North Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17105 

Re: Regulation #57-238 (IRRC #2511) 
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 
Gas Service; Safety Code 

Dear Chairman Holland: 

Since this proposal meets all of the criteria under Section 5(g) of the Regulatory Review Act 
(71 P.S . § 745.5(g)), your regulation was deemed approved on May 17, 2006. A copy of this 
letter will be forwarded to the Legislative Reference Bureau. 

If you or your staff have any questions, contact Kim Kaufman, our Executive Director, at 
783-5506. 

Alvin C. 
Chairman 
wbg 
cc: Honorable Robert M. Tomlinson, Chairman, Senate Consumer Protection and Professional 

Licensure Committee 
Honorable Lisa M. Boscola, Minority Chairman, Senate Consumer Protection and 
Professional Licensure Committee 

Honorable Robert J . Flick, Majority Chairman, House Consumer Affairs Committee 
Honorable Joseph Preston, Jr ., Democratic Chairman, House Consumer Affairs Committee 


